February 28, 2013
David Soule, P.E.

Rio Grande Engineering

P.O. Box 93924
Albuquerque, NM 87199
Re:
Rights Carlton Apartments Grading and Drainage Plan, 210 10th Street
Engineer’s Stamp date 02-14-2013 (J-13/D094)

Dear Mr. Soule,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 02-19-2013, the above referenced plan cannot be approved for Building and Grading Permit until the following comments are addressed: 
· Please provide a reference as to how the 0.71 cfs being discharged from the western portion of the roof was calculated; this flow when added to the 0.13 cfs from the sump pump equals a total of 0.84 cfs which surpasses the allowable flow of 0.77 cfs for the site.
· The letter accompanying the submitted plan states that a 54” x 60’ HDPE tank will be utilized; the hydraulic calculations provided show a volume of 1049 cubic feet from a 54” x 66’ tank.

· The 4959.01 elevation at the northwest corner of the parking garage should be raised above the adjacent elevation of 4959.28 so that flows will exit through the drive pad if water levels in the garage should rise.

· Consider using a gravity feed drain for the garage drain to the tank rather than pumping flows into the HDPE tank.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3695.




Sincerely,





Shahab Biazar, P.E.




Senior Engineer, Planning Dept.
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